AT THE PUBLIC MEETING

                                  of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday the 5th day of December, 2016
 Present

Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Supervisor 



Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman
Scott M. Manley, Councilman
Also Present

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



James Osborne, Town Engineer



Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk



Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk
Absent


James E. Presutti, Councilman

      Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m.
1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

Chris Marino from Waring Road led the pledge.
3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA

There were no changes made to the agenda.
5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the audit in the amount

of $2,417,228.58 for vouchers 165003 to 165161.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman               Presutti – absent; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

      6.    DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS
Donald Campbell, Deputy Police Chief, reported the following:
  -  First 11 Months: Calls for Service Taken: 27,000 - +11%; Arrests: +12%;         

     Cases: 3,868 - +15%; Traffic Tickets: 4,227 - +37% and Traffic Accidents - Same.

  -  The Citizen’s Police Academy program has ended with positive feedback.
Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation,  
reported the following: 
-  2016 Highlights: Handicapped accessible equipment was installed at Chadwick              

   Lake Park along with the installation of a pour in place surface under the equipment;  
   A Balmville Tree monument was erected: Two new pieces of playground equipment 

   were installed; Ten memorial benches were placed at the park; The entire park was 

   seal coated; Two new trails were created and a new platform was built for an Eagle  

   Scout project.
-  The Moonlight Hikes at Chadwick Lake Park will continue in 2017; The 2016 Moon-  

   light Hikes had over 600 people attend; the Trunk or Treat event had over 1,000  

   people attend and the Christmas Tree Lighting event had over 600 people attend             

   along with special guest, Santa Claus.
             -  The camps in 2016 were filled to capacity.                  

-  2017 Highlights: Chadwick Lake Park will look to expand some of the hiking trails    

   and create an all-purpose field.     

 

Todd DePew, Highway Superintendent, reported the following:
-  The Fall Leaf and Brush pickup was extended for an extra week.  

-  Blacktopping is ending for the season.

-  The Highway Department will continue patching the Town roads.  
-  Ready for winter!
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      7.    ANIMAL CONTROL:


A.    Bequest

                     Supervisor Piaquadio asked for the Town Board’s consideration for approving                 

                     the acceptance of the bequest for the Town’s Animal Shelter.   Mr. Joseph Byczek 
                     left a share of his estate in the amount of $2,500.00.  



        Councilwoman Greene stated that the Town Board will be sending a thank you   

                     note.

      
        MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the acceptance of the 

                     bequest from Mr. Joseph Byczek’s estate in the amount of $2,500.00.  The Motion   

                     was seconded by Councilman Manley.

        VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

        Presutti – absent; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

        Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

B.    T-94 Withdrawal - Newburgh Vet
       Cheryl Cunningham requests authorization to use the T-94 account to pay for                  

       the canine and feline veterinary services from Newburgh Veterinary Hospital in               

       the amount of $1,085.20.




          Canine

-
$928.45



          Feline

-
$156.75





        
          $1,085.20
       MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve using the T-94 account              

       to pay for the canine and feline veterinary services from Newburgh Veterinary 

       Hospital in the amount of $1,085.20.  The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman 

       Greene.  

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

       Presutti – absent; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
C.   T-94 Withdrawal - TARA
       Cheryl Cunningham requests authorization to use the T-94 account to pay for                 

       the veterinary services from The Animal Rights Alliance Inc. (TARA) in the amount   

       of $460.00.

  



          Canine

-
$210.00




          Feline

-
$250.00






        
             $460.00
       MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve using the T-94 account              

       to pay for the canine and feline veterinary services from TARA in the amount of   

       $460.00.  The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

       Presutti – absent; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
       8.   POLICE DEPARTMENT: Speed Sensors

Police Chief Donald Campbell requests authorization to purchase three Evolis Radar Speed Signs with solar panels and mounting kits for a total of $7,815.00.  The signs               are solar powered and can collect traffic data from both directions and can be re- deployed to different locations.  Supervisor Piaquadio stated that this is a wise investment.  The funds to purchase these items are in the 2016 budget.
MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the purchase of three Evolis Radar Speed Signs with solar panels and mounting kits for a total of $7,815.00.  The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  

     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

     Presutti – absent; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
       9.    ENGINEERING:
              A.  Sunshine Ford - Landscaping and Security Cost Estimate (Bond Estimates)              

             Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests approval to accept the revised bond               

             estimates for the Landscaping and Security in the amount of $14,960.00                       

       and the Stormwater Management estimate prepared by McGoey, Hauser                   

       and Edsall Consulting engineers D.P.C. in the amount of $36,390.00.  This            

       is related to the Sunshine Ford project.   
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             MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the revised bond            

             estimates for the Landscaping and Security in the amount of $14,960.00 and                  

             the Stormwater Management estimate in the amount of $36,390.00.  The            

             Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

       Presutti – absent; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.   

       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

              B.  Sunshine Ford – Release of Landscaping and Security              

             Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests approval for the release of Landscape             

             Security in the amount of $20,625.00 prepared by McGoey, Hauser and Edsall 

             Consulting engineers D.P.C.  This is related to the Colandrea Sunshine Ford              

             project.   

             MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the release of               

             Landscape Security in the amount of $20,625.00.  The Motion was seconded                    

             by Councilman Manley.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

       Presutti – absent; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.   

       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
      10.   ACCOUNTING: 

         A.   Budget Transfer: Water Meter Replacement
       Town Accountant Ron Clum requests approval for a cash transfer of $126,000.00 

       from the Water Fund to the Capital Fund.  Each year the Town funds the Water  

       Meter Replacement Capital fund via a transfer from the Water Fund. 
       MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the cash transfer of 

       $126,000.00 from the Water Fund to the Capital Fund.  The Motion was seconded             

       by Councilman Manley.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

       Presutti - absent, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.        
     
 B.   Budget Transfer: General Fund
 Town Accountant Ron Clum requests approval of the following budget transfers.

 From



          To


              Amount 
 Supervisor – Pers Services

  Supervisor – Other Expenses                    $1,000.00

 Acct. #001.1220.0100

  Acct. #001.1220.0499

 B&G - Utilities


  B&G – Repairs to Non-Vehicle                     $500.00
 Acct. #001.1620.0481

  Acct. #001.1620.0474
 Central B&G – Maint./Leases/Rentals      Central B&G - Supplies                                 $100.00

 Acct. #001.1626.0497

  Acct. #001.1626.0466
 Town Communications
                 Central Printing                                             $400.00
 Acct. #001.1660.0499

  Acct. #001.1670.0499
 Unallocated Insurance

  Central EDP – Maint./Contracts/Leases    $1,000.00

 Acct. #001.1910.0499
                 Acct. #001.1680.0497
 Police Salaries


  Police – Other Personal Services                   $87.36
 Acct. #001.3120.0100

  Acct. #001.3120.0190
 Contingency Account

                 Town Attorney                                           $4,500.00
 Acct. #001.1990.0499

   Acct. #001.8010.0401
 Contingency Account

                 B&G – Police - Equipment                      $10,000.00

 Acct. #001.1990.0499

   Acct. #001.1625.0200
MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the above budget transfers.   The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

Presutti - absent, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 
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      11.   NEW WINDSOR WATER AGREEMENT (Discussion)    

      Supervisor Piaquadio stated that this was the first time the Town Board was looking             

      at the Inter-Municipal Water Agreement.  The Town and New Windsor wish to enter            

      into an agreement pertaining to both the existing and new authorized interconnections 

      between their water distribution systems.  Both the Town and New Windsor would be 
     able to deliver to the other a regular and recurring finished water supply and act as a 
     backup water supply to each other.  
      Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor stated that the Inter-Municipal Water Agreement                

      is getting close but there are still two outstanding issues to be resolved.
 12.   ANNOUNCEMENTS

       Councilwoman Greene reported the following:
 
 -   Dan Leghorn Fire Department (Orange Lake) will be holding a breakfast with               

           Santa this coming Sunday, December 11th.   The doors will open at 7:30 a.m.  
Councilman Manley reported the following:
 
 -   The American Legion holds a breakfast every second Sunday of every month, 

            the next date being December 11th.    

       Supervisor Piaquadio read the following statement:

 Let me give you some history:

 In years past, I have been involved in negotiating the CSEA contract on behalf of the 

       Town with regard to the bargaining pertaining to the Highway Department for reasons              

       of efficiency, the Town always sought agreement to a one person plow.

 A two person plow required a laborer or another Town employee to ride along.  This   
       sometimes resulted in delays in getting plow trucks on the road.
In the past, negotiations between the Town and CSEA could not come to an agreement on the one person plow.
In 2015, a Memorandum of Agreement (MOA) was put into place with Todd DePew taking a large part in bringing all parties together, to agree on the one person plow.
It was also understood and agreed by both sides that by the end of 2016 there would             no longer be laborer positions in the Highway Department.
This year, management decision was made to demote three Highway Department  MEO’s (Motor Equipment Operators) to laborers.  The CSEA filed grievances objecting   to these demotions.
An Arbitrator will make a decision to determine if these demotions were justified and              the Town will comply with the Arbitrator’s decision.

Allegations against Highway Superintendent
When allegations were made in the form of grievances about our Highway Superintendent, I requested our Police Chief to conduct an investigation and interview          not just those making the allegations but all members of the Highway Department.
When the investigation was complete a Special Meeting was held, and the entire             Town Board was present.  The Chief presented the investigation’s findings.  Upon considering the investigation’s results and following consultation with Labor Relations Counsel, the Board’s consensus was that there was insufficient evidence for the          Board to act upon the grievances.  
I have been Supervisor since March, 2014.  I have placed five employees on administrative leave.  Three eventually were dismissed.
I would not hesitate to place any employee on administrative leave if it was   demonstrated to the Town Board and myself that an employee has engaged in unacceptable behavior.

It is wrong to try to arbitrate personnel issues in the media.

I will make no response to any allegations this evening as it is up to an Arbitrator                     to hear the facts and make a decision.  That is the process.

What I said here tonight will be a press release tomorrow.
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13.  PUBLIC COMMENTS

       Michelle Mushlit from Fostertown Area
       Ms. Mushlit asked Supervisor Piaquadio and the Town Board if there is a problem within    

       the Town and if the Town was to be sued who pays those lawsuits.
       Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor stated that it depends upon the nature of the claim.  

       The Town’s insurance carrier will make a determination as to whether it is covered or 
       denied.  Supervisor Piaquadio stressed that the Town Board does what is best for the 

       Town.   

       CSEA President Bill Riccaldo  

Mr. Riccaldo stated that the issues and findings with regard to the Town’s Highway   

       Superintendent has been going on for a while with calling names and physical contact.     

       Mr. Riccaldo also stated that the Town Board needs to get some guts and finalize this 
       issue.  

Supervisor Piaquadio advised Mr. Riccaldo that the Town Board is taking action on this 

       issue but Personnel issues are not going to be discussed tonight.


Joseph Roy from Stewart Heights

Mr. Roy stated that in 2010 he backed a political candidate and said that after making a 

      statement was met by Mr. DePew in Lowes with words being exchanged.  There have     

      been lawsuits and payouts with taxpayers paying for them.  Somebody has to step up 

      and take care of this problem.  Happy Holidays to everyone.
Michelle Mushlit from Fostertown Area
Ms. Mushlit asked Supervisor Piaquadio if there was an agreement between the Town and CSEA eliminating the laborer positions in the Highway Department.  
Supervisor Piaquadio stated that the elimination of the laborer positions was part of              an agreement between the Town and CSEA union.  The agreement approved was to have one person manning snow plows instead of two.  An Arbitrator will investigate         the demotions and make a decision.

Peter Calvano from Kings Hill Road
Mr. Calvano had previously attended several Town Board meetings including the one             on September 6th expressing concern with regard to the amount of the trucks over the weight limit on Kings Hill Road.  Mr. Calvano said that this will be his last meeting he attends as it has been eleven years of B.S.  He also wanted it noted that “He is fearful  for his life and if and when he gets killed by a truck, the Town Board was advised many times that something needed to be done to protect himself and his family”.  The road is too narrow and Mr. Calvano stated that he has dodged many bullets and doesn’t need          to become a hood ornament.  
       Supervisor Piaquadio recounted some of the things that have been done.  He has even 
       Asked New York State for a “No Trucks” sign.

Hasan Gray from Laurie Lane
Mr. Gray asked Supervisor Piaquadio and the Town Board who were in the discussions with regard to the one man in the truck issue.  Mr. Gray stated that he works in the Water Department but wanted it noted that having two employees in the truck is more beneficial.   Examples of this being: Someone getting clipped with one driver present and a truck tipping over with an employee getting hurt.  
Supervisor Piaqaudio stated that a Memorandum of Agreement (MOA) is in place with the Town and CSEA.  
Michelle Mushlit from Fostertown Area
Ms. Mushlit asked Supervisor Piaquadio that if the arbitration is not completed by the   end of 2016, would the laborers have their positions in the Highway Department or          would they have to go to unemployment.  
Supervisor Piaquadio said the laborer positions wouldn’t exist and the Arbitrator is moving as fast as possible.   
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Cathy Buchak from Middlehope
Ms. Buchak asked Supervisor Piaquadio the following questions: What review has            been done to the Highway Superintendents performance; What is the hierarchy of              the Town and How often are the performance reviews done?   
Supervisor Piaquadio stated that Mr. DePew reports directly to him and if discussions  are needed, they are discussed.  All Department Head performance reviews are done once a year and they will all be completed by year end.  Personnel issues will not be discussed.    

Joseph Ammons from Albany Post Road

Mr. Ammons, a supporter for the CSEA union, stated that there is confusion with           respect to the process.  The men should continue to hold their positions with no         threats.  This doesn’t help the Town with employees getting demoted … it is absurd.  

Jessica Ladlee from CSEA, Beacon Office
Ms. Ladlee stated that if the arbitration process stretches into next year, there will be               a severe financial family impact.  These men will get behind on their rent; bills etc. and their credit will not be repaired.  Please consider and do the right thing.  
      14.  ADJOURNMENT

             MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn the regular Town                       

             Board meeting at 7:44 p.m.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman          Presutti – absent; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.



Meeting adjourned at 7:44 pm.




Respectfully submitted,

_______________________________        ______________​​​______________​​​__​​____

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
      Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk  

BJM – 12/09/16
